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In 2024, Dominion Energy reached several milestones for underground construction 
at the State Military Reservation (SMR). 

•	 All nine Direct Pipes (DPs) were installed at the Rifle Range. 
•	 All Horizontal Directional Drilling (HDD) was completed under Lake Christine and General Booth 

Boulevard/Lake Rudee. Pipe bundles were installed inside the HDD pipes.
•	 All Duct Bank was installed.
•	 All nine underground conduit connections were installed across the Rifle Range.  
•	 Four (of nine) vaults in the Transition Joint Bay (TJB) were installed and fully connected to the DPs.

In winter and spring 2025, we will: 

•	 Complete vaults five through nine in the TJB and connect to the DPs. Temporary shoring will be 
installed for the final 80 feet of underground conduit connections, and will be removed after TJB 
completion.  

•	 Begin cable installation inside the underground conduit, connecting the offshore export cables to 
the onshore export cables to Harpers Switching Station. 

•	 Begin restoration of the Rifle Range to return it to a grass field.
•	 Complete manhole connections at SMR.
•	 As a reminder, there will be a pause in construction in spring for military exercises at SMR.

Thursday, January 16, 2025 | 5:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m. 

Virginia Aquarium & Marine Science Center 
South Building, Educational Hall
801 General Booth Boulevard, Virginia Beach, VA 23451

Thank you to everyone who has provided us feedback. We are committed to 
continuously improving our construction processes and addressing any concerns. If 
you are interested in learning more about the remaining work at SMR or have questions 
about the underground construction activities, we invite you to our next Croatan 
community meeting. We hope to see you there.

Most onshore construction activities, such as excavating and pouring concrete, will occur during the day. When necessary, some overnight tasks will continue with reduced overnight 
lighting. When temporary shoring is installed, the closest neighbors may hear the metal moving. Shoring activities will happen for up to two weeks in January 2025, up to one week 
in February 2025, and up to one week in March 2025. Underground construction at SMR is on schedule to finish by early summer 2025. CVOW will continue onshore and offshore 
construction activities in 2025 and is on time and on budget for completion by the end of 2026.


